
OLD TAUNTON COLONY CLUB 
 

ANNUAL MEETING AGENDA 
MAY 6, 2018 

 
7:00 p.m.  Member sign-in and receive ballots – ballot box open 
 
Welcome  President 
 
Announcement President: Based upon nominations to be made during the          

meeting, additional nominees beyond those whose names 
already appear on the ballot at the start of the meeting may 
become candidates.  The nominations for Trustees process will 
immediately follow the Voting Overview segment.  Voters 
wishing to wait and consider all of the candidates up for 
election will have the opportunity to hear candidate 
presentations at that time. 

 
Treasurer’s Report (See attached for written report) 
 
Committee Reports  
 
Comments 
 
Voting Overview 1.  Review printed ballot and procedure 
 
Nominations 
From Floor 1.  Accept nominations and seconds from floor 
 2.  Motion to close nominations and second 
 
Candidates 
Address (3 Minute 
Limit)  (Necessary if there have been nominations from the floor) 
 1.  Nominees  
 2.  Candidates on Ballot 
 
10 Minute Break 1.  Ballot counters chosen (if necessary) 



 2.  Call to order – Ballot Box Closed 
 
Announce Election 
Results 
 
Adjourn Meeting 
 
Refreshments Served 
 
Distribution of Beach Tags and Boat Stickers 
 
 



OTCC DAM COMMITTEE 

2018 ANNUAL REPORT 

 
The members of the Dam Committee and Board of Trustees have continued their work to maintain our 

dam in a manner that complies with N.J. State standards for dam safety, including providing visual 

inspections, clearing of spillways, and vegetation maintenance.  The upgrades to the dam are required to 

meet the standards of New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection (NJDEP). 

 

Current Dam Improvement Project Status 

The majority of the dam improvement project was completed by December of 2015. 

Some remaining work continued into the spring and early summer of 2016. 

Cement coating of the primary spillway finished while the lake was lowered during April 2017. Spillway 

gate was replaced in fall of 2017. 

  

Action taken during the last 12 months  

 

Replacement of spillway gate valve 

 

Downstream slope of dam was cleared of trash and debris 

 

Proposed work for 2018 

Adjustment of gate valve 

Completion of “punch list” items as necessary to obtain NJDEP approval 

Project close out and as-built survey 

 

Dam Loan Agreement 

The Board has taken advantage of a State program to provide low interest loans to dam owners for the 

purpose of making improvements to their dams.  The loan amount is for $433,400.00.  This amount is 

intended to cover “soft costs” including survey, geotechnical, engineering and legal services as well as 

“hard costs” for construction.  Based on the estimated 17.5 year repayment schedule the total amount to 

be repaid (including principal and interest) is $526,488.00.  This amount may be adjusted based on date of 

the final draw down on the loan.  The Board currently appropriates $150.00 of each member’s annual 

dues payment to dam reconstruction fund which will be used to repay the loan. 

 

A full accounting of project cost will be completed once all costs are finalized. 

 

Members of the Dam Committee are:  Steve Lennon, Paul Lucas, and Phil Myers. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Steve Lennon 

Chair, Dam Committee 

 



OTCC Property Committee Report for Annual Meeting May 6, 2018 
(Formerly the Lakefront and Dock Committee) 

 
     The Property Committee is charged with the responsibility making the rules of 
the Taunton Lake Community known to the members of our homeowners 
association.  It is also responsible for reaching out to members who have knowingly 
or unknowingly broken the rules. 
     For over 100 years deed restrictions have been in place that would have the 
effect of keeping our beautiful lake and surrounding area as close as possible to an 
unbuilt community.  This concept was to ensure that the “natural” aspects that add 
to the peace, serenity, and beauty be preserved for all to enjoy into the future. 
     The original developers recognized the value of establishing such an area so 
close to Camden and Philadelphia that could be an escape from the cement, and 
brick, clutter, and noise. 
     Please refer to the Deed restrictions that are posted on our web site at:  
www.tauntonlake.org.  Particularly note # 4: “No live trees of a greater diameter 
than four inches at the butt shall be cut or destroyed without the written approval 
of the grantor (OTCC)”.  This means if the tree falls over from a storm, is chomped 
off by a beaver, or any other reason for the tree to cease to remain. 
Also, please refer to the Bylaws(also posted on the web site).  Note Article III, 
Section 6b: “adapts his or her mode of occupancy to the existing natural 
environment of the Taunton Lake community”.  Also see Sections c, d, and e. 
These are not hollow words. 
     It is the responsibility of every person who lives here to not spoil the community 
for which so many have invested their time and money for the opportunity to live 
in such a unique place. 
     Right now, the Committee is struggling to reach out to all of those who have 
violated the rules in the past year.  We cannot afford to lose what so many of us 
loved about this community enough to settle here. 
     Our Committee, our Board of Trustees, and each member is responsible for 
maintaining this unique and beautiful community. 
 
For the Committee, 
Paul Lucas 
 
 
 

http://www.tauntonlake.org/


OTCC Water Quality Committee Report 
Annual Meeting 2018 

 
 

     Lake water quality has many facets: nitrates, phosphates, pH, dissolved oxygen 
and other parameters.  In the past, such parameters have been satisfactory, at 
the least, with the exception of an elevated pH(acidity/alkalinity) on occasion. 
     Elevated pH and other parameters are chiefly a man-made problem, often 
caused by things like lawn chemicals being used on lawns both here and 
upstream.  These parameters dictate which aquatic plants and animals take over 
in our lake and in the water bodies downstream.  We are all connected. 
     Chemicals introduced by humans pose a threat to water quality and the 
aquatic life.  Road salt, oil and gasoline leaked from vehicles, pesticides, and other 
chemicals all take a toll.  The precautions on pesticide containers should be 
strictly followed. 
     Our Association strictly obeys NJ State law for coliform testing at our beach 
area by paying for weekly tests.  Those results are sent to us and to the County 
Department of Health.  If the results of any test are beyond a particular level, 
there is a quick re-test.  If the re-test is also high, the beach is closed and signs are 
posted to warn against swimming and wading.  Another test is then performed.  
Assuming the results no longer indicate a threat, the beach is re-opened.  
Properly maintained septic systems have a direct bearing on the coliform counts. 
     All of us are responsible for our lake’s water quality. 
 
 
For the Committee, 
Paul Lucas 



 INSURANCE COMMITTEE REPORT - May 2018 

 

The OTCC is covered by “A+” rated insurance companies with several types of insurance.   The 

amount of coverage and the premiums for 2017 to 2018 are listed below.  We continue to be able 

to get an endorsement for our Special Events (picnic, liquor & bon fire) coverage added to our 

Commercial Liability policy at no cost. This eliminates the need for a stand-alone policy for 

Special Events and saves over $500. 

 

We are not expecting any significant increase in cost of the 2018 – 2019 insurance policies. 

Exact figures are not yet available.   

 

There are currently no claims made against these policies.  

 

 

2017 to 2018 

 

Premium  Limits of coverage 

 

Commercial Liability   $7,640.00  $1,000,000/$2,000,000 

 

Umbrella liability  $1,575.00  $1,000,000 

 

Directors and Officers  $1,763.69  $1,000,000 

 

Special Event (picnic)  No Charge  $1,000,000 

 

Total for 2017-2018: $10,978.69 

 

   

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Bill Walsh,  Chair    

Insurance Committee 



Treasurer’s Report 
for the 2018 Annual Meeting - May 6, 2018 

 

The OTCC finished 2016 with a total surplus of $16,185 and an operating deficit of $7,248.  The deficit 

was due to the fact that OTCC was required to defend a lawsuit brought against it by a property owner 

whose good standing was revoked for having cut down numerous trees without permission, as required 

by its deed restrictions, and refusing to cooperate with OTCC in developing a replanting plan. The 

lawsuit is still ongoing and 2018 will see significant additional costs of defending the lawsuit. Without 

the expenses of that lawsuit, we would have had an operating surplus of $6,733 and a total surplus of 

$22,918.    

 

There were no expenses associated with the dam construction in 2017, as final work was delayed. The 

dam construction is nearing completion, and we hope to have final figures on the total cost some time in 

2018.  So far, we have drawn down about $386,000 from the $433,000 20-year low interest loan 

provided by the State to help finance the dam construction. There were no draw-downs in 2017 nor any 

so far in 2018.  The remaining costs of construction will be relatively modest, so the entire project will 

come in well below budget.  Payments on the loan are likely to begin this year or next, following 

completion of the work.  We currently (May 2, 2018) have $ 263,519 in our reserve account, so we are 

well positioned to be able to make the loan payments without difficulty.  Once final figures are in, we 

will be looking in to the possibility of accelerating our loan payments to minimize the amount of interest 

expense over the nominal life of the loan. 

 

Dues for 2018 are again unchanged from the last several years, at $400.  Of that, $150 is placed in the 

reserve fund that was established 12 years ago to build up a reserve to pay down the loan financing the 

State-mandated upgrades to our dam.  The current reserve balance, $263,519, is 68% of the amount 

we’ll need to pay off the current loan balance ($386,285), not counting interest.   

 

The remaining $250 of your annual dues payment funds the club’s operations and provides for 

monitoring and maintaining the quality of the lake, upkeep of the beach and other common areas, 

underwriting of the annual picnic and other member events, and payment of taxes, insurance premiums, 

accounting and legal fees, and other administrative costs.  

 

Frank April, CPA, of Marlton, has conducted the annual independent audit of the OTCC’s financials for 

the 2017 calendar year. A copy of his report is attached. The breakdown of expenses for 2017 is shown 

on page 4 of the report. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Jerry Klein, Treasurer 

 
























